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     Sometimes parents and others get the impression that with young people, everything goes in one ear and out the other. Not so, though!  

     At least, not always. For example, take Luke. He wrote the following for the “Attitude of Gratitude Project” of the Western Illinois University School of Agriculture (slightly edited): 
     
     "One person I am grateful for is a mentor of mine, Reverend Michael Mohr. Pastor Mohr was a leader in my church youth group back in high school. He was very supportive of my studies and was instrumental in my decision to come to Western Illinois University. Although at the time he may have not known the power of his suggestion, his words did not fall on deaf ears. 

     “One day as we were talking about colleges I was considering, I said that Western was on my radar because of their outstanding ag program. In response Pastor Mohr simply said, ‘That’s good. I know they have a very active Lutheran campus ministry up there.’ While I did not make the decision solely based on that moment, him sharing that with me would eventually be what brought me here. Knowing that I still wanted to be involved in the church while attending college, I knew that Western would be a great fit for me. 

     “I am extremely blessed to have great mentors and role models in my life. They all deserve their own ‘thank you.’ However, I am aware that I would not have met or have known of a few of those great people had it not been for Pastor Mohr’s guidance towards Western and his encouragement to stay involved in the church."

The Lord used your congregation’s gifts to the Lord through the Central Illinois District to support Immanuel Lutheran Church’s campus ministry in Macomb, for students like Luke. Thank you! 

And by the way, don’t forget to send contact information on your church’s college-bound youth to the District office for campus ministry referral.
 
“I thank my God . . . because of your partnership in the gospel” (Phil. 1:3-5).
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